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Prof. Janusz Skalski M.D.
Polish-American Institute of Pediatrics 
Jagiellonian University, Collegium Medicum, Krakow
Tel. (+48)12 6581023, (+48)12 6582011 w. 1591
janusz_skalski@poczta.onet.pl

Kraków, April 6th, 2014 

My Greatest Mentor,

Your letter – beautiful as always – has made me very happy, again as always. As to Aristotle, I am absolutely positive 
not a single work nor a book will be a sufficient compensation for the chance of drinking from the vast fountain of your 
exquisite knowledge and of being your disciple in general. The work of Aristotle, the most eminent naturalist of all times 
(side by side with Leibnitz and Newton), may only be a symbolic token of my thanks to the fate that has let me be your 
student and enjoy your friendship.

I am deeply moved that my humble person has contributed to inspiring you to write another revelatory research pa-
per. I am proud and happy; now, we are all awaiting the implementation of the task. The new viewpoint you described 
that addresses the formation of cardiac defects is absolutely stunning. I read and reread your letter several times; it is 
so interesting that with your permission I would very much like to share it with my Polish colleagues. Thus, may I seek 
your consent to have your letter published in our cardiac surgical periodical (having previously deleted your very private 
remarks which are addressed solely to me)?

With my utmost gratitude I send you best greetings from me, the team, the University, all the staff of my hospital, the 
Polish Society of Cardiac Surgeons, and the City of Kraków.

Your grateful student, 
Janusz

April 9, 2014

Dear Janusz,

Thank you for your very kind letter of April 6th.
Yes, you certainly have my permission to publish my letter to you, with whatever deletions you may feel to be ap-

propriate.
These infundibuloarterial (or conotruncal) equations are really quite interesting. They are in press, but have not been 

published yet. So, publication of this letter probably will be the first publication of some of these equations.
(…)
I knew that cardiac morphogenesis is biological engineering.
That may be why the equations are so clarifying and simplifying.

Best wishes,
Richard

RVP/sb


